
From: Faith Kares [mailto:FKares@ChicagoInspectorGeneral.org]  
Sent: Monday, December 18, 2017 5:37 PM 
To: Superfine, Richard 
Cc: Chris Norborg; Brian Peete 
Subject: Return from Travel Notification 
 
Rich, 
 
I have returned from my trip to Japan, where I participated in a workshop sponsored by 
Hiroshima University. This workshop was part of a larger grant that my international 
anthropology colleagues and I received in 2014 from the Japan Society for the Promotion of 
Science (JSPS). In the workshop we discussed our research findings and identified overlapping 
themes. The agenda is attached. 
 
I was not in a position to give preference to any attendees from the City and the attendees were 
not in a position to take advantage of my instruction in any dealings with the City. My JSPS 
grant (disbursed by Hiroshima University) is reimbursing me for my travel expenses including 
airfare, ground transportation, hotel, and per diem.  There is no honorarium or other payment. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Faith 
 
 
 
Faith R. Kares, Ph.D. 
Senior Performance Analyst 
Public Safety Section 
City of Chicago Office of Inspector General 
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